
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

STATE OF MISSOURI 

 

 

The Staff of the Missouri Public Service  ) 

Commission,      ) 

) 

Complainant,     ) 

) 

vs.       )  Case No. WC-2015-0011 

) 

Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C., and ) 

Mike Stoner and Denise Stoner,   ) 

) 

Respondents.      ) 

 

MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME 

TO RESPOND TO STAFF COMPLAINT 

 

 Come now Respondents, Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C, Mike Stoner and Denise 

Stoner, Respondents, by and through counsel, and pursuant to 4 CSR 240-2.050(3)(A) 

respectfully request the Commission to extend the time within which Respondents may file a 

response to Staff’s complaint.   In support thereof, Respondents submit the following:  

1. On July 14, 2014 the Staff of the Commission filed its complaint with the 

Commission against the Respondents.  

2. On the same day, the Commission issued its Notice of Complaint and Order 

Directing Filing in which Respondents were ordered to file a response to Staff’s complaint no 

later than August 13, 2014.  

3. The undersigned was recently retained by Respondents and because of other 

commitments has not been able to fully investigate with them the facts and circumstances alleged 

in the complaint.    

4. Respondents and counsel need an additional twenty (20) days within which to 

review the complaint and file a response thereto.  
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5. This extension of time is not sought as a tactic of delay but rather due to 

circumstances Respondents ask the Commission to deem excusable, and otherwise for good 

cause. 

WHEREFORE, Respondents respectfully request the Commission to extend the time 

within which Respondents may file a response to Staff’s complaint by twenty (20) days up to and 

including Tuesday, September 2, 2014.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

/s/ Mark W. Comley    

Mark W. Comley       Mo. Bar  28847 

Newman, Comley & Ruth P.C. 

601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 

P.O. Box 537 

Jefferson City, MO  65102-0537 

(573) 634-2266 (voice) 

(573) 636-3306 (facsimile) 

comleym@ncrpc.com 

 

Attorneys for Ridge Creek Development, L.L.C, 

Mike Stoner and Denise Stoner 

 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 

 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 

sent via email, on this 12
th

 day of August, 2014, to Kevin Thompson at  

kevin.thompson@psc.mo.gov; General Counsel’s Office at staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov; 

and Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov. 

 

 

/s/ Mark W. Comley   
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